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NEWSLETTER
 
06.11.20                                 
__________________________________________________________________________________________
					
Message from Mrs Hird
It has been lovely to welcome all our pupils back to school this week. Despite the return to national lockdown, it will remain 'business as usual’ at school. All that we would ask is that you continue to maintain an appropriate distance from other parents and pupils when dropping off/collecting your child. If you wish to wear a mask, you are welcome to do so. As always, if anyone in your household develops symptoms of covid-19, please keep your child at home and arrange for anyone with symptoms to have a test.  

There have been lots of exciting learning activities in school this week, including basketball lessons and using tools in the woodland area. In the week of the US presidential election, the children have also had a taste of democracy whilst voting for their preferred class names. Please see the suggestions below and details of how you can vote.

Look out for an article in next week’s Whitby Gazette celebrating the outdoor learning activities we offer at Castleton. 

Thank you for your continued support. Have a safe weekend. 
			Mrs Hird

Attendance:  This week’s attendance was a fantastic 98.87% so, again, above our target of at least 97%.

News from the Classes
KS1: This week in maths, Year 1 have been looking at addition within 10 and have done very well indeed. Year 2 have been looking at adding 2-digit and 1-digit numbers together, where the answer crosses another ten. This is a very tricky concept, and a really sound understanding of number bonds to 10 is required. Keep up the hard work Year 2s!
In English, we have seen another chapter of the Red Riding Hood story and found out what a very helpful character she is. We have been helping some of the other story characters write thank you letters to her and have also composed and written lots of question sentences.
In computing, we had a lesson about online safety and learned about our digital footprints. It was a really informative and thought-provoking lesson which led to some very interesting discussions.

[image: H:\My Documents\Jean Blacklock\Photos\F School 1.jpeg][image: H:\My Documents\Jean Blacklock\Photos\F School 2.jpeg]We were also blessed with the most fabulous morning for our Forest School activities in the woodland. The sunlight was streaming through the trees and everybody’s spirits were high. We enjoyed den building, stick peeling, tree climbing, hammock swinging, hide and seek, natural crafting and we learned about the best wood to collect for lighting a fire!

Our Star of the Week is Layla for her super independent number matching.  Also super mouse control with the computer to make a firework picture.

In KS2 this week, the children in years 3 and 4 have been working hard on adding 3 digit numbers to a 1 digit , 2 digit and 3 digit number, with some tackling carrying ‘lots of 10 and 100.’  Years 5 and 6 have continued with division, using factors to help and then started on long division.
During English sessions, the children have written a story in first person, a description of a setting and some dialogue for a video clip ‘Arctic circle.’
Also this week, we have prepared our poppy stones ready for Remembrance Day next week, made bows and arrows at Forest Schools and learnt about Guy Fawkes.

Our Star of the Week is Dexter for working hard in Maths, thinking his problem through first then using great skills to answer it.

Class Names
We received a wide range of suggestions for our new class names and have had a vote in school to narrow these down to a shortlist. We would like as many parents as possible to also vote for their favourite, either by emailing the school via headteacher.cg@yeat.co.uk or by responding to the related post on the new Facebook page. The deadline for votes is 3pm on Tuesday, 10th November.

The shortlisted suggestions are as follows:
Option 1: Dormouse and Elephant
Option 2: Barn Owls and Tawny Owls
Option 3: Acorns and Oaks
Option 4: Unicorns and Dinosaurs
Option 5: Cygnets and Swans

We will reveal the winning names next week!

Facebook and Consent Forms
Thank you to everyone who has 'liked' our new Facebook page. As explained previously, this will now be the only Facebook page used by the school and messages will no longer be shared via the private group.

If you haven't already done so, please could you return the consent preferences form sent out earlier this week. 

IMPORTANT - “Signing and Communication” After School Club 
Following the new Government restrictions, we cannot currently run any after school clubs so, therefore, Signing and Communication Club will no longer be on after school on Tuesdays.  However, the good news is that it will continue in school hours – probably Tuesday or Thursday lunchtime.
[image: https://www.officialcharts.com/media/659147/children-in-need-2020-bbc.jpg?width=796&mode=stretch]
Children in Need next Friday 
Next Friday is Children in Need when, as usual, we will have a non-uniform day with suggested donation of £1 per child.  There will be a collection box outside for donations at beginning and end of school.

PTFA Pumpkin Hunt
[image: C:\Program Files\Microsoft Office\MEDIA\CAGCAT10\j0305493.wmf]Many thanks to Alix Lillie for organising a very enjoyable and successful Pumpkin Hunt around the village during half term.  Also, to everyone who helped, or donated, in any way and, in particular, to Helen Farrington and Oliver Taylor for designing the Entry Sheets and the Tea Room for selling them.  £148 has been raised for the PTFA and the winner was Barnaby Tarrant! 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Thank you to those parents who have shown an interest in joining the PTFA and we will be organising a meeting, via Zoom, in due course.

Christmas Shoebox Appeal – Children in Distress
[image: 🎁]Just a reminder that next Thursday (12th November) is the last day Jen Littlewood can hand over the completed shoe boxes. If you are hoping to do one you will need to fill in a form to stick on the box so they know what is inside and also an address form for gift aiding the £2 donation to help cover delivery costs.  Please ask Jen or Mrs Blacklock for a form.  Also, every child who does a shoebox will receive a metal pin badge!  [image: 🎁]

Christmas Cards
We have been approached by local community group, Revival, asking if our pupils would like to make Christmas cards for members of the community. We think this is a wonderful idea and will be organising this in the coming weeks, following the necessary covid restrictions, as well as supporting the residents of Abbeyfields as we have done in previous years.



With regards to pupils sending each other Christmas cards, the current guidance around covid safety mean that our usual approach of a Christmas postbox with children sorting and handing cards out each day will not be able to happen. We are considering various alternatives, on which we would appreciate your thoughts:-

· Children write just one card at home to the whole class/school. These will be stored in school for 72 hours and then displayed in the classroom.

· Children do not bring in any cards from home and instead add a Christmas message (written in school) to a Christmas board in their classroom.

· Children bring in cards as usual and there will be a postbox in each classroom.  Last day of “posting” will be Thursday, 10th December and then the box quarantined until the following week.  The cards would then be sorted into bags for each child by a suitably sanitised member of staff!

If you have any strong feelings regarding any of the options, please do let Mrs Hird know via email at headteacher.cg@yeat.co.uk by Friday 13th November.

Village Hall
We are delighted that the village hall committee have offered the school exclusive use of the hall for at least the next four weeks, during the national lockdown. This means we can deliver our PE lessons in the hall if the weather is too poor to learn outside. We are very grateful to the committee for this kind gesture.

Next Week 
Monday		Music Lessons with Alix Lillie.  Please remember instruments.			

Tuesday		NO Signing & Communication After School Club.  This will now take place during school 				hours. 

Wednesday		All pupils Outdoor learning.  Children can come to school dressed in 					               appropriate clothing - lots of warm layers, with waterproofs, wellies and gloves.		

			All pupils walking down to Primrose Hill for Silence and Prayer at 11am.

Thursday		PE for all pupils.  Please make sure children have their PE kit in school. EYFS/KS1 to arrive 				in PE kit; KS2 to arrive in uniform (we will change into kit before our lesson).			
Friday			Children in Need non-uniform day.
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